
Stow Creek Township Meeting May 10th, 2022 

Present: Mayor Cruzan, Committeeman; Dave Shivers. Committeeman; Tom Burton 

Others Present: Solicitor- Rebecca Bertram; Bertram Law Office,  

Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell 

Absent: Asst Clerk Bruce Porter 

Guests; The Gandys, Heather Willetts, Mellissa Wiesgerber 

Mayor Cruzan Lead the Flag salute. 

Committeeman Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom.  

Minutes were approved as sent out (Burton, Shivers). 

Correspondence was read no action taken. 

Melissa Gandy spoke to the committee about acquiring the abandoned Bryant property next to Shedder 

Lane. The Mayor informed them that legally the property would be put out to bid for purchase possibly 

as early as September, October. He also said this matter would be discussed with the planning board for 

recommendations on moving forward with possibly subdividing and selling said property. 

Ms. Willetts came forward to discuss possible grant money expenditures. She also said they made 

$85.00 on the last yard sale, which she turned over to the Treasurer. She said the yard sale was well 

attended, and thought possibly of opening up rental spaces to residents from outside the Township.  

Mr. Burton said the electrician is waiting on parts to complete the lighting at the Convenience Center.  

The website is coming along nicely. Forms will be available on the site also.  

The Treasurer introduced the Casper Road Ordinance for the 2nd reading and public hearing.  A motion 

was made (Shivers, Cruzan) to open the meeting up to the public, no one spoke for or against the 

Ordinance and the public portion of the meeting was closed (Burton, Shivers).  

This Ordinance passed (3-0). 

The Committee discussed cleaning up the woods in the Park.  

The Treasurer distributed the Treasurers report. A motion was made to pay the bills and adjourn the 

meeting, 7:40pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ron Campbell Sr RMC 


